COACH’S REPORT 
 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD AT THE TENNIS CLUB HOUSE (NORTHCAMPUS) (16/09/2009).
Although this year is not completed, we have achieved major progress in all aspects of the game.

Firstly I would like to thank Zanele for the opportunity to get involve with University chess.

In this year, I saw a club with limited resources grow to a club that can be proud of themselves. They finally managed to acquire five new sets, purchase a digital clock and learn the admin. skills to run a chess tournament.
I need to thank Kulasande Mafanya for all the work he has done in doing the draw for the two tournaments we held this year. Also a big thanks to Mihloti Manganye for keeping everyone informed about all the tournaments that happened during this year. These two players formed a vital part in the coaching I was able to do this year. They were always available to forward information & lessons to the other players.
This year we held two tournaments:  Fixed Opening & NMMU Club Championships. The fixed Opening we did this year was the Sicillian Najdorf. This is an effort to expose the players to different type of openings. The second tournament that is currently in progress is to determine the club champion for this year. If possible, we need to investigate an option of a trophy for this event.
The club formed a selection criterion for the USSA tournament.

1) Participate in  practices on Monday/Wednesdays

2) Play in various tournaments ( At least one of the two close student tournaments)

This process helps making the selection easier for the USSA tournament.

Congratulation to Noxolo Qanqa for winning the first close tournament.
We hope the second tournament will be better attended. This will take place in the first halve of October.  We will then select the team for the end of the year.
Based on previous minutes I saw that the players have the need to host an open NMMU tournament. This must be done with the blessing of the Eastern Province Chess Committee. I propose that an amount of at least R 1500 be provided in the budget for next year to host a tournament like this.

To all the players at the club, thank you for your time and effort. I am privilege to spent my time with a group of people like you. 

Finally, good luck for the players that will attend this year’s USSA tournament, practise hard and the rewards will follow.

I finish off with the words from Efstratios Grivas – A good chess player refuses to act without any plan, even if this plan sometimes turns out to be mistaken in the long run.
Tinus Goosen

